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Austin Independent School District 

Environmental Stewardship Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

November 15, 2018 
5:30 – 7:30 pm 

Carruth Administration Center, 1111 W. 6th Street, Board Auditorium 
 
 
Attendees 

Members in Attendance 

Pamela Abee Taulli 
Aimee Aubin 
Bianca Bidiuc Peterson 
Karen Bishop 
Rob Borowski 
Liz Cardinal 
Alecia Casper  
Colleen Garland 
Charlie Gutierrez 
Kristi Hibler-Luton 
Cari Land 
Sherry Lepine* 
Lauren Maples 
Kate Martin 
Amanda Mortl Walker 
Anne Muller 
Mary Priddy* 
Justo Ramirez 
Ilya S



 

2 

Minutes 

I. Welcome and Approval of Minutes 

The ESAC Tri-chair Mary Priddy facilitated the meeting and called the meeting to order at 
5:45pm. The team building activity began and approval of the minutes was put on hold until 
there were enough members present to reach quorum. The team building activity included four 
questions that were projected on a slide and ESAC members were encouraged to discuss with 
someone that was not on their subcommittee (see meeting materials for more information).  
When quorum was reached at 6:20pm, the ESAC member, Dub Taylor, moved to approve the 
previous meeting’s minutes, seconded by





 

4 

Highland Park, Gullett, Wooldridge, Winn, Boone, Bailey, and Pease. All have planted Monarch 
habitats- everyone should see them in full bloom this spring!  
 
The ESAC member and AISD Energy and Water Manager, Richard Shearman, shared the 
Energy and Water Action Area Updates. Richard presented to the AISD FABPAC about 
sustainability in the 2017 bond. The presentation to the FABPAC also included an update on the 
energy conservation and efficiency measures associated with the 2013 bond. The 2013 bond 
enabled an energy savings performance contract for 12 schools which is in the process of 
starting. This will include lighting retrofits, HVAC control upgrades, and faucet retrofits. Richard 
also showed the campus energy reports that are sent to school principals. The first reports were 
sent this week, and principals can click on their school to see their utility use and targets for 
energy reduction. At present, the District pays the utility bills (rather than the schools), so it has 
been difficult to motivate schools to conserve. Hopefully, integrating energy and water 
conservation in the CIP can help. Richard also showed photos of the EV charging station 
ceremony that took place in November 2018. Trustee Amber Elenz emceed, and speakers 
included City Council member, Ann Kitchen; Austin ISD Construction Management and 
Facilities Executive Director, Bob Cervi;  Austin Energy General Manager, Jackie Sargent; and 
Akins Green Tech Academy Assistant Principal, Ernesto Wallace. City Council members, Ann 
Kitchen and Delia Garza, also read the Mayor’s proclamation that declared November 4th as 
EVs for Schools Day.  
 
The ESAC member and AISD Zero Waste Specialist, Amanda Mortl, provided the Zero Waste 
and Procurement Action Area Update. All school cafeterias now have composting! This is the 
culmination of a multi-year project to bring composting to all school cafeterias and is an 
important step in meeting the City and District’s common goal to divert 90% of waste from the 
landfill by 2040. Amanda showed photos from Webb Middle school, as they were the final 
school at AISD to join the compost program. Amanda also shared that during the City of 
Austin’s recent boil water alert, Barbara Jordan Elementary students turned used water bottles 
into art pieces. Eastside Memorial High School had a National Wildlife Federation Green Flag 
renewal ceremony. Amanda mentioned the great collaboration among custodial staff, students, 
and teachers to make this happen. Amanda also announced the upcoming dumpster 
observation study and green team development at 15 schools. For two weeks, custodians at 
each of the 15 schools will observe how full their dumpsters are at the end of the day and note if 
there is any contamination. At the end of the two weeks, Amanda will analyze the data to see if 
any schools can adjust their pick-up schedule to “flip a dumpster” (reduce a landfill haul and 
increase recycling and/or composting pick-up) so that these schools divert 50% of their waste. 
Amanda will also work with the schools to make action plans to improve their sorting and ease 
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asked if AISD had a no-idling policy for buses. Justo replied that there is currently a five minute 
idling policy in place. Another ESAC member asked why the AISD fleet plug-in vehicle could 
also run on gas. AISD Sustainability Manager, Darien Clary, responded that the model with gas 
back-up was selected because there isn’t a charging station where the vehicle is housed. The 
vehicle will use all EV power before using its fuel reserve, and hopefully we can keep it charged 
at stations around town or at schools so we very rarely use the gas reserve.  
  
Please see Meeting Materials for additional information regarding action area updates. 
 
VII. Work groups  
 
Due to time constraints, members did not divide into work groups. They were, however, asked 
to stay after the meeting was adjourned to coordinate their next community engagement event 
and to draft their School Improvement Plan strategies related to their action area.  
 
IX. Request for Information and Future Meetings 

No requests were made.  
 
 
The ESAC member, Lauren Maples, motioned to adjourn. The motion was seconded by the 
ESAC member, Jeff Wacker. The meeting adjourned at 7:17pm.   
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